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Birmingham City Council  
Sustainability and Transport Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee 
16 November 2022 
 
 

Subject: Highway Maintenance and Management PFI Contract 
Report of: Assistant Director, Highways and Infrastructure  
Report author: Kevin Hicks, Assistant Director, Highways and Infrastructure 

(kevin.hicks@birmingham.gov.uk) 
Domenic de Bechi, PFI Contract Manager 
(domenic.de.bechi@birmingham.gov.uk) 

1 Purpose 
1.1 To provide an update presentation to the Committee regarding the council’s 

Highway Maintenance and Management PFI contract. 

2 Recommendations 
2.1 That the Committee notes this report. 

3 Financial implications 
3.1 None. 

4 Legal implications 
4.1 To note that there is an ongoing procurement by the council’s contractor, 

Birmingham Highways Ltd (BHL) of the sub-contract through which it delivers 
services to the council. The detail of that procurement falls under Exempt 
Information paragraph 3 (Information relating to the financial or business affairs 
of any particular person (including the council)) 

5 Equalities implications 
5.1 None. 

6 Appendices 
6.1 None. 
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